# February 6, 2023- Department of Pediatrics Faculty Meeting Recap

### Kim Boland | General Announcements and Chair Update

- Welcome new faculty Drs. Lynette Gillis in GI (Hepatology expertise) and Dr. Kimberly McDonald in Genetics
- Congrats to Dr. Lu Cai, received Interdisciplinary Pilot Project Award from UofL Center for Integrative Environmental Health Sciences
- Thank a Resident Day, Friday, February 24
- All Annual Reviews due February 15 to the Pediatric Chair Office
- Ballots will be distributed for Lauren Talley (Cardio); Caitlin Peterman (Derm); Kelly Frazier, formerly Faber (Hosp Med); Lee Morris (Hosp Med)

## Academic/Education – Sara Multerer (see slides)

- Intern procedure rotation starts Feb 12, runs through May, looking for opportunities, all types of procedures, some days scheduled, some shifts flexible, they are encouraged to be around high procedure areas, faculty can call them on Vocera (*procedure resident*) or from outside hospital 629-5566 (*call procedure resident*)
- PALS instructors are needed, sign up to help, if interested, will train; Rebekah.Mulloy@nortonhealthcare.org
- Thank a resident and fellow day is Feb 24, GME office accepting videos, an email from Peds News sent out to all today, social media push the day of
- March 17 Match Day, list reveal at 1pm, in person in OME and virtually, all welcome

### DEI – Faye Jones (see slides)

- Pediatrics Provider Newsletter going out to all Norton providers, will include a DEI section; Boland noted a change in format to the monthly newsletter because of survey sent to all, would like feedback on new format, changes can be made moving forward
- LGBTQ affirming health care series, Feb 21 at Noon, Emma Sterrett-Hong presenting, register, earn CME
- Black History Month Movie Series, every Sunday in Feb at 1:30, Louisville Public Library, 3<sup>rd</sup> & York, movie followed by a panel and audience discussion
- HSC Educator Grand Rounds, Feb 14 at Noon, Chris Seals presenting We have to be "Twice as good" A review of achievement goals for BIPODC learners.

#### Research – Jan Sullivan (see slides)

- PIRATs ScholarSHIP Conferences, changed time to Tuesdays, next is Feb 28 by Aaron Calhoun on Medical Education Research and Scholarship
- Michelle Stevenson doing great job with pulling research; quarterly newsletter out this month; 2022 publications, tips, recognition and more

#### Clinical

- Steven Jesse said NCMG met budget, budget closed for 2022, thanks to all for hard work
- Kris Bryant said the masking change is a DMV requirement in conjunction with CDC recommendation
- Mark McDonald said the interpreter badge buddies with number listed on them are available for anyone who
  wants one; if there are any issues around this, email Jessica Weatherford at NHC email or Mark, he noted some
  changes were made, been no complaints in a month

Use of this information is for internal UofL Department of Pediatrics' audiences.

## Division Wins/Opportunities – Jennifer Stiff (see slides)

- Have long list of wins
- Now have four academic sites with addition of NuLu clinic
- The NuLu site had 500+ new refugee intakes in 2022, up from approx. 300 in 2021
- Many integrated services across the 4 sites, standing and new programs
- Porter doing great DEI work
- Climate change work
- Area of opportunity is clinical efficiency at some of the offices; affects patient experience and resident learning
  experience, chronically short-staffed, leads to inefficiency with rooming and vaccine administration;
  implemented resident experience committee, able to change resident visits from 30 to 20 min, advocating for
  optimal staffing on Norton side for residents as providers